
TO:  Village Council and Mayor Brown 
 

FROM: Safety Committee, Leah Geldbaugh - Chair 
 

RE:  Revisit West Street Parking by Nolen and Emery Condominiums 
 

DATE:  May 18, 2022 
 

******************************************************************************************* 
 

The Safety Committee met on Wednesday May 18, 2022, at 10:00am.  Present at the meeting were Safety 

Committee members Leah Geldbaugh (Chair), Randy York (Member), Chief Hines, Mayor Bill Brown, John 

Scherpenberg, and resident Terry Gaines.   

 

The purpose of the meeting was to review proposed parking ordinances on West Street. The prior council 

approved the ordinance to change the parking to “No Parking Anytime” due to the narrowness of the street and 

congestion during, before, and after school hours. Residents of Nolan and Emery Condominiums had concerns due 

to the mobility of some of the residents and visitors’ limited access to the underground parking.  

 

The committee recommends that parking be on the south side only, no parking on school days 7:00-9:00am and 

3:00-5:00pm between Thorndike and Madisonville Road, no parking 25 feet from the stop sign at the corner of 

West and Thorndike, and “No Parking Here to Corner” sign from Madisonville; set in approximately 30 feet from 

the Madisonville Road end. Chief Hines agreed to have an officer on site for the first few weeks of the new school 

year in the fall. Leah Geldbaugh will make the Elementary School aware of the change so the new ordinance can 

be relayed to the parents before the start of the school year.  Proper legislation to be prepared.   

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 
 

 

____________________________ 

Leah Geldbaugh, Chair 
 

 

____________________________ 

Rob Bartlett, Vice-Chair 
 
 

____________________________ 

Randy York, Member 


